Tusky Valley Intermediate ~ Second Grade Mrs. Russell 2012
*FYI: Meet the Teacher will be August 29th  at 6:30pm*
Dear Families,


Hi! I am very excited to be teaching second grade at TV Intermediate again this year! This is my 10th year teaching in the district and my 9th year in second grade! I am a 1999 graduate of Tusky Valley and a 2003 graduate of Kent State University. I obtained my Masters degree in Literacy from Ashland University in 2007. 

Information you may already be aware of:
Standards Based Reporting~ 
· The state of Ohio requires us to teach the derived standards.

· Standards based reporting provides you with information on your child’s specific areas of progress toward the state standards each 9 week period.

· It provides you with an “end of year” determination of the achievement level of your child in relation to the standard.

· The mid-term report and report card shows your child’s strengths and weaknesses. As a parent you know where your child is excelling and where he/she needs additional assistance. 

Scoring: 1, 2, 3 instead of A-F
· Students receive a 3 when they meet or achieve the standard.
· Students receive a 2 if they have made some progress but are not quite on track. Some intervention may be necessary.

· Students receive a 1 if they have limited understanding of the standard. 

Data Notebook

· The Data Notebook (3-ring binder) is designed to give parents and students the most current progress report available. It is divided into content areas similar to the report card. This form of shared reporting permits parents and students to see strengths and weaknesses allowing us to focus on needed areas. 

· Data Notebooks will come home on Mondays and are to be reviewed, signed, and returned on Tuesday. They may come home weekly or every other week depending on the number of assessments completed.
Classroom Information:
Newsletter

A class newsletter will come home on Mondays. Please review the newsletter for class information and school events. 

Home Folder

Your child will bring his/her “Home Folder” home each night. Please look over, sign and return any papers on the “Bring Back” side and take out any materials on the “Take Home” side. Monthly behavior calendars will be kept in center prongs of the folder. Please do not remove the calendar! We will also begin nightly partner readings that will stay in the prongs of the folder. This will begin very soon!
Homework
· Every Monday I will send home a “homework log”. Please check your child’s homework and sign the log. Homework logs are typically due on Fridays. Please attach all work to the log. More detailed information will come home on the first log. Additional homework includes partner reading (in home folder) and math fact practice.
· Homework should take less than twenty-five minutes each night. It is each student’s responsibility to turn in finished homework. Please be sure that homework is completed and read with your child as often as possible because you are the most important teacher they will ever have!

Behavior 

This year students will have the opportunity to earn “Russell Bucks” by exhibiting good behavior in our classroom. They may also be asked to “owe” me for unfavorable behavior. Reasons for losing Russell Bucks may include being disrespectful to a classmate, adult, or property; trouble at recess; or breaking another school rule. 

The class will earn the opportunity to spend their Russell Bucks at our class store where students can purchase small prizes using the Russell Bucks they earned. I want our classroom to be the safest learning environment possible!
Other information
If you would like to speak to me for any reason just send in a note or call the school at 330.874.3234 and I will get back to you as soon as possible. You may also e-mail me missy.russell@tvtrojans.org. E-mail is the fastest way to get in touch with me! 
I look forward to a great school year!








Sincerely,








Mrs. Melissa Russell
